
Update 2 – Sent 11th July 2025 

 

With just 63 days to camp we thought it was time for an update on what’s going on now 
we are up to over 320 attending. 

First off, we have a camp badge, see attached.  Everyone who attends will get one to add 
to their camp blankets and we are pleased to say this was designed by Hannah McBrien 
from Explorers. We are busy ordering enough for everyone! 

Last weekend we set up the payment requests for everyone for the balance, we think. 
These are hugely manual, so please check them; you can do this on OSM by going to 
[PAYMENTS LINK]. If you’ve any questions, just let us know and we will check. They are 
due to be requested on the 1st August, so still time to make corrections if needed. Don’t 
forget you will have been asked for a deposit separately. 

In the coming few weeks we will share an information form capturing permissions to 
shoot, detailed heath and dietary information, and emergency contacts. We will make this 
as simple as possible but it would really help if you can try and do these as quickly as 
possible, especially if you’ve dietary requirements. 

Lastly, we’ve spent a lot of time sorting DBS’s over the past few months. Family camp 
needs 163 to be requested and/or checked and, so far, 97 have been checked or 
completed. That leaves 66 that are somewhere in the system, of which only 8 are with 
DBS currently. 

This week is the last week of term for many of the sections, so it is the last week we will 
regularly have people around predictably to check ID so, please, if you still need to get 
your ID checked, speak to us about when works to meet and see your ID; it really does 
take just a few minutes. If you’ve been asked for your Date of Birth, or to log in, please do 
so. 

As a friendly word of warning, there are a number of parents who might think both 
parents are going to be attending, but only one parent has progressed their DBS. DBS’s 
have to get stuck for 60 days for us to be able to chase them so, in reality, that means only 
those in progress now will be able to be chased if they get stuck. 

We are really looking forward to a busy summer finalising activities and spending a great 
weekend with you all. 
 
As ever if you have any questions, please drop us an email. 

Thanks 

The P&P Family Camp Team 


